Ecclesfield Conservation Group
Written by Jim Percival on 2009-05-18



Minutes of the Ecclesfield Conservation Group meeting held on Monday 20th April at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Treasurer: Peter Barker
Secretary: Roger Tordoff [[image: image6.jpg]


]

Minutes Secretary: Jim Percival [[image: image2.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz




Guests:

Members: Including the above, 10 residents attended the meeting, and 33 receive emailed minutes.

Actions to be taken

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Conservation Group is to be held in the Stocks on Monday 18th. May 2009 at 7:30 pm. 

Stone: S.H was asked to put up a notice in the church asking if anybody had any York stone available. If anybody has any toppers or stone which matches that around St. Mary's Church and that they are prepared to donate to conservation, then can they let P. B. or J.H. know.

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of previous meeting (dated 2009-03-20) [available on http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com] were distributed without objection or correction.

Town End Road: Four trees have been planted in support of the “Ecclesfield Improver Project”. Photographs have been emailed to Parks Department to thank them for providing the trees, and one is also available on our web site.

Planning applications with a “Date Validated” between 2009-03-13 to 2009-04-17, were considered, and no objections raised.

Resolutions Passed

None

In progress

Boundary wall near St. Mary’s Church: J.H has located some topping and other stones that we might be able to have, and is hoping to organise the re-refurbishment of the wall near St. Mary’s Church.

Old garage site adjacent to the Park: The Parks Group have been formally offered a licence agreement for the land on St. Marys Lane.

Village Green: It still remains to get a meeting together to go through the procedure needed to designate the land next to the church as our official village green. Contact K.F for details.

Finger post signs: We have been told that the re-furbishers are very busy, but to expect the new signs to be erected in the next six to eight weeks.

Derelict property: We are now in contact with the owner of the old cobblers’ shop on St. Marys Road, but need information about its history. If anybody knows how old the building is can they please email P. B. We are also concerned about, and would like to be kept informed about other unused properties, including the methodist church.

New projects: We are still looking for new projects which may merit grant applications. See the detailed minutes for suggestions so far. If anybody has any others, send them to Keith Fish.

Notes and Information

Mini-Mart: Planning consent
 has been granted for the modified sign and shutters, with the condition that the works are completed within 8 weeks of 8th April 2009 [which I make to be 3rd June].

Ecclesfield in Bloom: There is a meeting on 28th April 2009 at 7:30 downstairs in the Black Bull to finalise details of the coffee morning and plant sale in St. Marys Church at 10:30 on 2nd May. Details are on the web site, but you may have to enter http://ecclesfieldinbloom.co.uk/, into the topmost box in Internet Explorer, since the Google search engine is still only listing the new site intermittently.

Other Ecclesfield sites: Google is “migrating” our googlepages sites” probably on June 1st. If anybody has any thoughts on this, or wants to help re-establish new sites, please email Jim on [image: image3.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



.

Note that this also affects the Ecclesfield gala and 25th Ecclesfield scout googlepages, as well as many historical and genealogy pages associated with Ecclesfield such as the Sheffield Newspapers googlepages.  As I understand it, all uploaded html and pdf pages, as well as uploaded jpg or other images are going to be lost.

“Ecclesfield Gala in the Park” is on 6th September 2009. See http://gala.ecclesfield.googlepages.com.

Please contact K.F. with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.

Detailed Minutes

[The points listed in bold below are listed in the order they were dealt with at the meeting. Where applicable, bracketed numbers [] are used to refer to the point numbers given in the agenda.]

[a] We were welcomed by K. F. as Chairman.

[b] Minutes: Copies of the Agenda for this meeting, and the Minutes (dated 2009-03-20) were distributed.

K.F gave apologies for A.M., S.H, J. E, B.S. and M B.

[1] Old Post Office: [now the Mini Mart on St. Marys Road]. K.F.  told us that since we had not heard from them, he had phoned the Council Planning Department. They were told that a proposal for a modified sign was on the table, and that this was likely to be approved at the next planning meeting. This meeting took place on 8th April, and approval given. The owner would be given so many days for the work to be carried out. The only thing we can do is to keep our eyes open and see what happens.
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[2] Town End Road: K. F. asked J. H to tell us about this event. J.H. first reminded us that it was L M who did most of the organising. J apologised if he had not managed to contact everybody who might have expressed an interest in helping. He said that we had planted four trees, and had provided photographs of the event to Parks Department (who provided the trees) [These and other photographs of the event, were informally shown around the meeting, and one can be seen by clicking on the underlined “Trees” link on http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com ​]. Another, taken by S H, is shown below…

[3] Boundary Wall near St. Mary’s Church: J.H had been asked to look for stone suitable for topping off the wall, for the slanting entrance into the Church yard, and path.
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See the photograph opposite for an illustration of one of the problem areas….

J.H. had talked to the City Council, but it was clear that there was no funding for such stone available from that source. However, J.H. was able to come up with the following possibilities…

a) J.H. had found some stone on a nearby low wall. He thought that this did not look like an original wall, but it had the same toppers on as the wall in Church Street. T. I. could be asked whether we could move them, and put something else in their place. Three topping stones were needed. 

b) Some stone found locally, but was too thin. However, they went to MKM Building supplies who were very helpful [ http://www.thomsonlocal.com/MKM-Building-Supplies/0321371002901121000/map/companyinfo.html   I think]. They suggested a place in Thorpe Salvin. Although there did not seem to be anything particularly suitable there, they were ordering some 68 mm [2.7”] thick stones for their own use, and we were told that we could purchase some through MKM and John Cave ( a local business man who supports our group). This should be with the stone supplier on 15th May and with us some time later.
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c) S.H. was asked to put up a notice in the Church asking if anybody had any York Stone.

The original stone was said to be available as “Indian Sandstone” [Something like that pictured opposite perhaps
], or fossil stone, or an off-brown sandstone sometimes called “Indian Green”. Whatever we used, it was suggested that it would probably blend in eventually, especially if we applied yoghurt and manure.

J. H. summarised by saying that we have the potential for getting the stone. We need to know how much we need and order from the above company. Hopefully  some stone will be offered from our appeal. Then we need some [building] help from somebody skilled.

I. D. suggested that we needed volunteers for mixing cement and labouring.

K.F. said that we need to get it done sooner rather than later. Ecclesfield in Bloom are only waiting for the planters to arrive.

[K.F. and J.H. have now made the initial start to Boundary wall on Priory Road by removing all cement obstructions and grass /weeds to enable us to begin laying topping stones , when in possession]

[4] Old Garage Site: Keith Fish phoned Russ Kelly and was told that they [Sheffield Homes] had granted Parks, Bloom, and Scrubbers the licence to look after the site, subject to our agreeing.

J.H.  said that we had been offered some sub-soil and some top soil for the site, which might be delivered monday of next week, with a wagon so that we can dump it off. J.H. thought that A.H had a small rotavator and asked A.H. whether he thought the ground would need rotovating before the seeds were sown.

[J H has since removed the litter that had accumulated since the last litter pick and mowed the grass]

[5] Village Green: It was noted that if we took it on as a village green, we would be responsible.

J. H. agreed, saying that this included retaining walls, and suggested that it needed a meeting just to discuss the implications of the village green properly.

K.F. said that we were told that Penistone had done just such a project, but that was done mainly to stop building on the land. Our situation is different because the land is in front of the church and owned by the council. At the moment, this land is a village green and gets used as such. The issue is ‘will it continue to be that’. They could for instance sell it. So its worth doing anyway. Asking around locally, people are all in favour of it.

J. H. cautioned us that there are trees on the site, and may be services running underneath it, and asked who would be ultimately responsible.

[6] Finger Post Signs: J. H. reported that the council have cleaned and painted the posts, and said he would ring tomorrow. [J. H. has just emailed to say “I have spoken to Nick Marriot at Streetforce who advises me that all the fitments from the two finger posts are with the specialist company that are refurbishing them. They are very busy but he hopes they will be starting to re- instate them within the next six to eight weeks. They will probably do Dungworth and Dore first then we should be next”].

[7] Derelict Property: (on St. Marys Lane)

P. B. had bumped into the owner in the newsagents. He had not got long to discuss it, but did have time for her to say that she did not know what to do with the property. She had thought of applying for a grant though. If we want to pursue the possibility of improving it, then we could talk about leasing it to the community for “X” years. It’s going to be costly to do it. Perhaps we could make use of it for something. [P.B.  did however get her phone number, and can therefore contact her if we have a more concrete proposal].

It could be a project for somebody to find out what connections the building has.

M. M suggested that we aim to make cosmetic changes, saying if we could get a grant to make it look like it used to. Could we get the history and say when it was built?

R.T. suggested that parish records or the historical society in Grenoside might be a good source of information. 

P. B. suggested the Chapeltown and district historical society.

[8] Possible new projects: 

There was some debate as to whether Shroggs Wood was deteriorating.

J. H. suggested that there was a large amount of pressure from the people who use it – plus vandalism. Since it was a private woodland, the only thing to do was to see if somebody like Sheffield Wildlife Trust
  or the Woodlands Trust
 would suggest something. We could also approach the owners to see if they would let us take it on. Ideally get a management agreement or a lease. The South Yorkshire Forest
 was also mentioned.

I. D reminded us that ancient woodlands were important from a historical point of view.

J.H. mentioned the footpath from the Gatty Hall across the field and through Shroggs Wood, and P. B said he remembered them laying the paving flags for that path in a double row, although they are all overgrown now.

I. D said that he was walking the dogs there every day, but there was a problem with rope swings, and people shooting on the land.

J H said there was little respect for the land, but suggested that if somebody took ownership for it, then this would make a big difference. The council don’t intervene unless there is a safety issue. J.H. also noted that some of the footpaths could be put into use as they should be. Although people are usually sensitive to what they are doing, some areas had been strimmed unnecessarily, when they could have opened out the proper footpath. 

J. H also said that there was a stoop or style at the end of Priory Road which had been laid down flat, but could be stood up with a tractor, and secured with a steel pole and epoxy resin. 

K.F. said that it was a huge stone, and that we needed to seek advice as to what was the best way of doing it.

K. F. reminded us that a possible Heritage Trail had been brought up by R.T in 2008. It would run through several villages including Ecclesfield and Bolsterstone.

R. T. reminded us of the email we had received from Ian Ward. concerning Ecclesfield Dam. We believe that the dam has been bought by a keen angler
. There was some speculation as the reason for the pond being dug and the age of the mill race stones. 

I. D. reminded us that we had discussed possible extensions to the conservation area, and several possibilities were discussed. Possible areas were discussed and P. B. mentioned late 29th Century terraces and Industrial buildings that had been protected in other areas. The procedures for extending the conservation area were also discussed. 

[9] Any Other business 

R. T. brought our attention to the four new planning applications [appended to the agenda ]. There was some discussion but no problems were uncovered.

K. F mentioned “Ecclesfield in Bloom”. A. H said that £50 for the compost [needed for the planters] was the best that they can do and that was a cut down price. P. B. agreed that was brilliant and A.H said that £5 of this was for collection, so it would be £45 if we collected it?.

K. F. mentioned that the fundraising coffee morning was on 2nd of May in the church [St. Marys]. There will be three tables, hopefully full of plants. People are making an effort to grow tomatoes and lettuces etc. In regard of publicity for this event, J. P. asked how many people received their copies of Look-Local. Out of the 10 people present, only 2 people put their hand up. J. H reminded J.P. that this was a long standing problem, with S.H. having tried to make special arrangements for the residents of Priory Road. J.P. said he would ensure that the circulation manager knows of the problem.

The Gala was mentioned, and P. B. told us that although he did not know how much it was going to cost this year, last year’s cost was £6.00. It was suggested that it might be appropriate to share the costs of a joint stall as we did last year. No objections to this were voiced. P. B. said that the gala would be on the Sunday after bank holiday Monday.

We were reminded that the methodist hall [a building of townscape merit within the conservation area] is due to come up for sale.

 [10] The date of the next meeting was agreed as Monday 18th May. 
�	 See � HYPERLINK "http://tinyurl.com/c8rue8"��http://tinyurl.com/c8rue8� for details of the consent and � HYPERLINK "http://tinyurl.com/c9dfzw"��http://tinyurl.com/c9dfzw� for the Officer’s report.


�	 � HYPERLINK "http://www.pavingexpert.com/stonpv01.htm"��http://www.pavingexpert.com/stonpv01.htm� 


�	 See � HYPERLINK "http://www.wildsheffield.com/sheffield/ReserveMap.aspx"��http://www.wildsheffield.com/sheffield/ReserveMap.aspx� for their existing “Nature Reserves”.


�	 Who give £1,000 grants. See � HYPERLINK "http://www.woodland-trust.org.uk/whatsnew/pressfirst.asp?aid=1588&section"��http://www.woodland-trust.org.uk/whatsnew/pressfirst.asp?aid=1588&section�=


�	 See � HYPERLINK "http://www.syforest.co.uk/index.html"��http://www.syforest.co.uk/index.html�, but note that “Objective 1” funding is no longer available for South Yorkshire


�	 Pond Wardens are being encouraged by � HYPERLINK "http://www.wildsheffield.com/Sheffield/FolderMenu/content16.aspx?id=166"��http://www.wildsheffield.com/Sheffield/FolderMenu/content16.aspx?id=166� . Also the owner of the pond can be found at � HYPERLINK "http://www.landregisteronline.gov.uk/lro/servlet/TitleInformationServlet?houseDescription=The Moat&streetName=Church Street&locality=Ecclesfield&town=Sheffield&postcode=S35 9WF&ref=7V0V3E4P1V0G57181000&tenure=Freehold"��http://www.landregisteronline.gov.uk/lro/servlet/TitleInformationServlet?houseDescription=The%20Moat&streetName=Church%20Street&locality=Ecclesfield&town=Sheffield&postcode=S35%209WF&ref=7V0V3E4P1V0G57181000&tenure=Freehold� but requires a payment of £3.00 
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